
 

 

  
 

   

 
Health Overview & Scrutiny Committee 
 
Report of the Assistant Director Governance and ICT 

2 July 2014 

 

Plans for alternative premises for Bootham Park Hospital and a vision 
for mental health services in York. 

Summary 

1. This report presents the Health Overview & Scrutiny Committee with 
updated plans for alternative premises for Bootham Park Hospital 
together with proposals for the relocation of child and adolescent mental 
health inpatient services in York and the future vision of mental health 
services across York.  

 Background 

2. The Care Quality Commission has deemed that Bootham Park Hospital 
(inpatient services for adults) and Lime Trees (inpatient services for 
children and young people) were no longer suitable for modern day 
mental health care and there was a need to vacate these premises as 
soon as alternatives can be found. 

 
3. Patients are to move out of Bootham Hospital’s wards 1 and 2 to 

Peppermill Court off Huntington Road. The Elderly Assessment Unit 
(ward 6), at Bootham will move to Cherry Tree House in Tang Hall. 
Inpatients at Lime Trees are to move into Mill Lodge in Huntington Road. 

Consultation 

4. Leeds and York Partnership NHS Foundation Trust has prepared the 
report at Annex 1 – Relocation of Child and Adolescent Mental Health 
Tier 4 Inpatients Services in York - and officers will be at the meeting to 
answer any questions Members may have. The Vale of York Clinical 
Commissioning Group will give a verbal report on the future vision for 
mental health services across York and the interim solutions for Bootham 
Hospital to date. 
 



 

 

Analysis 

5. The report at Annex 1 and the verbal presentation to the meeting are for 
information only. 
 
Council Plan 
 

6. This report is directly linked to the Protect Vulnerable People element of 
the Council Plan 2011-2015. 
 

 Implications 

7. There are no implications associated with this report. The report from 
Leeds and York Partnership NHS Foundation Trust details some 
implications related to equalities issues, including wheelchair access, 
and these will be addressed accordingly. 

Risk Management 
 

8. There are no risks directly associated with this report. 
 
Recommendations 
 

9.  The Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee are asked to receive and 
comment in the information provided in Annex 1 and the verbal 
presentation to be made to the Committee. 
 
Reason: To keep the Committee informed on plans mental health 
services in York. 
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Annex 
 
Annex 1 – Relocation of child and adolescent mental health inpatient 

services   


